
By Jay S.
LCF Chair

Hello, fellow members of Cocaine Anony-
mous. My name is Jay S. and I am the newly
elected Chairperson of the CAWS Literature,
Chips and Format Committee. I am writing
this to update you about new literature you
may be seeing on the tables at your meetings
in the coming years.

I was elected by the committee to serve a
two-year term as chairperson, beginning at
the end of the 1998 conference and ending
after the 2000 conference. This committee is
responsible for writing the pamphlets you see
on your tables. We also develop suggested for-
mats for use at meetings, and we design chips.

Some of you out there may be wondering,
“why does it take so long to get a piece of
literature on the tables at meetings?”

The answer is that a 12-point literature
approval process has been instituted. This
process was developed several years ago,
to ensure that the best possible C.A. recov-
ery literature would be available to members
of the fellowship. It is also designed to ensure
there are no Tradition violations or any
undesirable effects on C.A. as a whole.

The first draft of any proposed piece of lit-
erature is prepared by a subcommittee. One
such piece, currently being drafted for our
young members, is tentatively titled “Youth
in Recovery.” This pamphlet is in subcom-
mittee. Two other pieces have had drafts
reviewed by the entire LCF committee, and
were returned with suggestions to their respec-
tive subcommittees. The first of these is a
piece on helplines and information phone
lines. This will offer suggested guidelines for
areas or districts to use in setting up and
maintaining a helpline. The second pamphlet
returned to the subcommittee is a piece on
Unity and is titled “Unity: Our most Precious
Quality.” The LCF subcommittee is working
with the Unity Committee to refine this piece. 

At the 1998 Conference, our committee
sent two pieces of literature to the CAWS
Board of Trustees, which is another step of
our 12-point approval process. The Trustees
review the proposed literature to ensure there
are neither Traditions violations nor con-
cerns that might negatively affect C.A. as a
whole. One of those pieces sent to the
Trustees was a pamphlet entitled “The
Traditions Group Inventory.” The other is a
piece entitled  “Anonymity.” If these are
found by the Trustees not to violate
Traditions they will be sent to the WSO
where the piece will be sent out for profes-
sional editing. One piece of literature sent to
the Trustees prior to this year’s conference
was “A Guide to the Twelve Traditions.”

This piece has been returned to the
subcommittee for revision, with suggestions
from the Trustees and from members of the
LCF committee. We hope that this piece
will be ready to give to the Trustees at the
1999 WSC.

After professional editing the pieces would
go back to the LCF committee for approval.
If approved, a “DRAFT” is printed and dis-
tributed to delegates to take back to their
Areas for feedback. If there is no construc-
tive feedback it is published by WSO as a
“DRAFT” pending Conference approval. If
approved by the conference the word
“DRAFT” is removed and the C.A. logo is
put on and is ready for your tables. 

By Walter J.
Atlantic South Regional Trustee

“The C.A. Groups delegate to the World Service Conference the complete authority
for the active maintenance of our world services and thereby make the Conference
— except for any changes in the Twelve Traditions – the actual voice and the effec-
tive conscience for our whole Fellowship.”

No matter how many hundreds of Cocaine Anonymous meetings and thousands of
C.A. members around the world, none of them is individually able to arrange and guide
our multifaceted World Service operations. Nevertheless, C.A.’s group conscience as well
as the funds needed to run the world services still rest with the members as they collec-
tively make up our groups. The power of C.A.’s members to alter the world service struc-
ture and to criticize its operations is of utmost importance. Yet the members of C.A.
through our group conscience maintain the ability to alter our world service structure as
well as to criticize its operation when and if that need arises.

In order for C.A.’s members to experience the full effects of these actions, the groups
must delegate the actual operational authority to chosen representatives. These cho-
sen representatives would be fully empowered to speak and act on behalf of the groups. 
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ATTN: NewsGram Editor
c/o CAWSO, Inc.
3740 Overland Avenue - Suite C
Los Angeles, CA 90034-6337

The NewsGram is always looking for submissions! If you have ideas, cartoons, poems, stories or
any other recovery or service related material that you would like considered for publication in future
issues of the NewsGram, please forward with written permission and your original work to:
NewsGram Editor, c/o CAWSO, Inc., 3740 Overland Avenue - Suite C, Los Angeles, CA 90034.
Remember, we receive a lot of contributions, so your submission may not be selected, or at least
not right away. You may see it in an upcoming issue!
Name __________________________________ Phone Number ( )__________
Address ______________________________________________________________
City ________________________________ State________ Zip ______________
I herby give CAWSO, Inc., and NewsGram express permission to reprint my original work entitled:

____________________________________________________________________
in any future publication. I understand materials submitted may be edited for publication or may
not be used, at the discretion of the Editors. Original work cannot be returned. All future publi-
cation rights remain those of author.
Signature __________________________________________

The NewsGram presents experiences and opinions of Cocaine Anonymous members. The opinions expressed herein are those of the
individual contributors and are not to be attributed to nor taken as an endorsement by either Cocaine Anonymous or the NewsGram.

Where to Write:

A Note from the WSO
Well, we are still talking about the 1998 World Service Conference which was held at

the Radisson Hotel in Culver City over the Labor Day weekend. It just seems like yesterday.
A fair amount was accomplished at the WSC yet more remains to be completed. The goal
of the WSO is to respond timely to the concerns and requests of the Conference as soon
as possible. The WSO Board of Directors has been reviewing projects and setting priori-
ties at the meetings of the Board since the Conference ended. The next mailing to the WSC
attendees will take place on December 1, 1998. If you have any questions regarding the
Conference please ask your Delegate or address your questions to the WSO (via Email)
at CAWSO@CA.ORG, or the U.S. mail or you can call us.

One of the problems addressed was the Seventh Tradition Donations schedule contained
on the last page of the NewsGram. We have instituted procedures to catch any errors but
would like your feedback as soon as possible if a mistake escapes our attention. If your
donation is missing or the group/district/area/region is misnamed please contact the
office immediately.

This NewsGram tackles some of the underlying support of our Fellowship’s structure
known as the Concepts; not all of them at once, just the Second Concept and its relation
to the Second Tradition. If you don’t know what the Concepts are be sure to get a copy
of the C.A. Service Manual which lists all of them on page Seven. You may order the Ser-
vice Manual from the office at a cost of $1.10, which includes shipping and handling. The
Manual will also be available on the C.A. Web site in the near future in a downloadable
format. These Concepts are important to us, especially to those who are of service to the
Fellowship at the District/Area/Region/World levels. They provide an additional frame-
work within which we operate. Many of the Rights that you may have heard about at a
service meeting, like the Right of Participation and the Right of Decision, are discussed
in the Concepts. Together with the Traditions and Principles of Cocaine Anonymous, the
Concepts allow the service structure to successfully operate even when populated by a
bunch of self-centered addicts. 

Finally, if you have any questions or comments on the NewsGram please send them to Steve
E. at CAWSO@CA.ORG or our mailing address. In addition to being a director on the WSO
Board Steve is the new Editor of the NewsGram. We on the Board welcome his heartfelt efforts
and enthusiasm in making the NewsGram even better.

Attention: C.A. Hotline Chairs

If your hotline number covers other area codes, please let the World Service Office know.
The other area codes will be added to your hotline number for referencing purposes in
the 800 # computer.
Please phone (310) 559-5833, Fax (310) 559-2554 or Email cawso@ca.org.
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

Who: Your C.A. Fellowship…(Your WS Delegate has detailed
information in December mailing.)
What: Celebrate Around The World * 1999
When: Suggested Date March 6th, 1999
Where: Your Area, District, Group picks the place and type of event.
Deadline: For “Greater Than Ourselves” T-Shirts, Sweat Shirts,
and Tank Tops.
January 15, 1999 for first printing and February 15th for second
printing (Film positives also available).
Contact: Rose J. (208) 734-5807

February 5th-7th, 1999
“A New Sense of Power”
C.A. of Oregon and SW Washington 9th Annual Convention
Double Tree Hotel at the Quay, 100 Columbia Street,
Vancouver, WA 98660
For reservations call (360) 694-8341. All room reservations
should be made by January 14th, 1999.
For more information visit the website at:
www.lilwing.com/ca/convention.htm
Contacts: Chris P. (503) 735-0847 or Sharon B. (360) 891-9420
or Richard C. (360) 891-2744

March 4th-7th, 1999
“As The Dust Settles,” A Celebration of Unity & Carrying the
Message.
San Gabriel/Pomona Valley C.A. 7th Annual Convention
Flamingo Hilton Laughlin, 1900 Casino Drive, Laughlin, NV
89029. For reservations call (800) 292-3711 or (702) 298-5111.
Tell reservation desk that you are with the C.A. Convention 1999.
Contacts: Ron H. (818) 541-0570 or Leslie N. (626) 287-6156 or
Kenny S. (213) 344-7160

March 12rd-14th, 1999
“Vision the Great Reality”
First Annual Oklahoma State Convention
Bricktown Central Plaza Inn & Convention Center, 2001 East
Reno, Oklahoma City, OK 73117
For Reservations call (405) 235-2761
Contacts: Dennis L. (405) 946-7868 or Danny (Where is My
Hat?) F. (405) 947-2345 or Kelley F. (405) 848-0367

March 19th-21st, 1999
Fifth Annual Colorado State Convention
Four Points Hotel Denver, Colorado, 600 Colorado Blvd, Denver 80222
Contacts: Larry K. (303) 306-6993 or Beth H. (303) 758-8003

March 26th-28th, 1999
“Alive and Kicking”
C.A. 7th Annual United Kingdom Convention
Beaufort Community Centre, Beaufort Road, Southbourne,
Bournemouth, Dorset, England
Dorset is a beautiful county on the South Coast of England,
Thomas Hardy country; lovely beaches and countryside steeped
in history. We need your support. Why not join hands across the
ocean by attending our 7th convention. We have members who are
willing to offer accommodation and there are also many hotels
and guesthouses in the vicinity. 

For details contact Steve S. via e-mail at
steve28@globalnet.co.uk or telephone (England) 01202 393039.
We also need people who are willing to share their experience,
strength and hope with us Brits. So come join us to help celebrate life.

April 23rd-25th, 1999
Pacific North Regional Convention of Cocaine Anonymous
Santa Clara Marriott Hotel, 2700 Mission College Blvd., Santa
Clara, CA 95052-8181. For reservations call (800) 228-9290 or
(408) 988-1500. Request PNRC rates when making reservations.
Pre-registration packets are available by calling JoAnn J. 
Contacts: JoAnn J. (408) 241-2044 or Michael D. (408) 946-
5775 or Bev C. (408) 971-2771.

May 27th-31st, 1999
Greater than Ourselves
15th Annual Cocaine Anonymous World Service Convention
Milwaukee Hilton: for reservations call (414) 271-7250 or (800)
HILTONS. Ask for the CAWS ’99 Convention rate. Room reser-
vation cut-off is May 2, 1999.
Contacts: Marty G. (414) 744-1546 or Joanne G. (414) 524-7801
or Karmen K. (414) 545-0372

July 30th-August 1st, 1999
2nd Annual Alberta Area Convention, in Edmonton, Canada
Contacts: Paulette F. (403) 456-4206 or Percy O. (403) 435-9345
Golf Championship Tournament

September 10th-12th, 1999
CANOLA ’99
3rd Ever District Service Convention
Landmark Hotel New Orleans, LA. For reservations call (800)
277-7575. Room reservation cut-off date is August 15th, 1999.
Contact: Cyndi R. (504) 486-6712 or (504) 477-2790 (Digital
Pager) or e-mail at no2caine@yahoo.com

October 8th-10th, 1999
Washington State Cocaine Anonymous 1999 Convention
Holiday Inn, Everett, WA

If you are having a Regional, Area or District Cocaine Anony-
mous Event, please let us know. We can list your event in the
NewsGram. Submission is 30 days prior to the publication of
each NewsGram. Publication dates are: February 1, May 1,
August 1, and November 1. We will publish up to a year in advance,
and continue the listing until the event. Submissions will be pub-
lished at the discretion of the editor and/ or the World Service Office
Board of Directors.

Submissions should be made to:

ATTN: The NewsGram
C/o CAWSO, Inc.

3740 Overland Avenue – Suite C
Los Angeles, CA 90034-6337

(310) 559-2554 FAX 



Subscribe to the NewsGram!
Subscriptions are now being accepted for the NewsGram. For the low, low price of $10.00 per year, you
can receive each copy of the NewsGram before your friends. Before your group. Before your neighbors.

Complete the form below, and send your check, money order, or credit card information, and worry no
more about finding a NewsGram!

I have enclosed my:

❑ Check ❑ Money Order ❑ MasterCard/Visa # __________________

Signature: ____________________________ Exp. Date ______ (required for all Credit Card orders)

Name: ______________________________________________________________________________

Street Address or P.O. Box: ____________________________________________________________

City: ____________________________________ State: __ Zip/Postal Code: __________________

Telephone Number: ( ____ ) ________ –____________________ Country: __________________44

By Steve E.
WSOB Director at Large

One of the issues repeatedly referred to committee from the Conference floor for the past
several years is the suggestion that Cocaine Anonymous write its own recovery material.
Such a suggestion is, by its very nature, controversial. Some of our members seem to feel
that our fellowship is too dependent on materials published by Alcoholics Anonymous, and
that this may lead to C.A. members abandoning Cocaine Anonymous in favor of attend-
ing A.A. meetings. Other C.A. members are convinced that the Big Book of Alcoholics
Anonymous and the Twelve Steps and Twelve Traditions are divinely inspired texts which
have proven effective, and that any attempt to rewrite the information found in those
books would be foolhardy. Many other reasons and opinions have been voiced at every World
Service Conference on both sides of this issue.

The Hope, Faith and Courage book published in 1993 was one response to requests for
literature specific to C.A. Some of you may remember the controversies generated by the
approval of that book. The group conscience of the WSC was to clearly limit the content
of the book to personal stories of recovery, designed to supplement the Big Book and not
in any way replace the program of recovery found in the A.A. books. Since then, the Lit-
erature Chips and Format Committee of the WSC has ventured a bit further into writing
recovery program literature in the form of the “Guide to the 12 Steps” pamphlet which has
been approved by the Conference, and a similar “Guide to the 12 Traditions” pamphlet which
is currently being written. 

At this year’s Conference there was again a referral to the LCF Committee suggesting
that C.A. write its own recovery text. After much consideration, the committee decided that
such an important issue deserved a sampling of opinions of our entire fellowship. To that
end, the committee drafted a “Cocaine Anonymous Recovery Text Survey.” You will find
a copy of that survey in this issue of the NewsGram. The same survey was distributed at
the Conference, and may already have found its way to your group via your World Service
delegate. The LCF committee hopes that every member of the fellowship will complete this
survey, provide their comments on this issue, and return it to the WSO by January 15, 1998. 

One final note on this subject: this issue is controversial enough that even the wording
of the survey gave rise to debate, both at the committee level and on the floor of the
Conference. Some members of the fellowship have even attempted to distribute revised
versions of the survey, which they felt better addressed the questions involved. You should
be aware, however, that the survey contained in this NewsGram (which was also distrib-
uted at the Conference) is the only version approved by a group conscience of the LCF
Committee, and is the only such survey form that should be distributed at C.A. meetings.
The committee looks forward to reviewing the survey results, and will report the results
in a future issue of the NewsGram.

Please Complete the Recovery Text Survey

One other item I’d like to bring to your
attention regards some referrals from this
year’s Conference requesting new, special
types of commemorative chips. Delegates
from different areas requested that the com-
mittee consider producing some sort of memo-
rial chips to designate that a member had died
clean and sober, or that chips be designed to
specifically mark the completion of any or all
of the Twelve Steps. After giving these requests
serious consideration the committee suggest-
ed that, rather than incur substantial costs to
produce new types of commemorative chips
or medallions, that members of the fellow-
ship consider using the existing Principles
Medallion for such purposes. If you’ve never
seen a Principles Medallion, it is available
from the WSO at the same price as other
medallions. But rather than specifically noting
a length of sobriety, this medallion is inscribed
on the reverse side of the C.A. logo with the
principles of the program. These are, in the
order printed on the medallion,

HONESTY, HOPE, FAITH,
COURAGE, INTEGRITY, WILLING-

NESS, HUMILITY, LOVE, FORGIVE-
NESS, DISCIPLINE, AWARENESS

AND SERVICE
We hope the fellowship will consider

ordering these medallions for use to mark a
variety of achievements or landmark events
for our members.

Finally, I would like to invite any and all
members of the fellowship to write me, your
delegate or Trustee with new ideas for liter-
ature, chips or formats, or if you have any
questions about existing literature, chips and
formats. You can reach me through the WSO.

Update…
continued from pg. 1



Cocaine Anonymous
Recovery Text Survey

Please take a moment to complete the following survey. Each member of the fellowship should complete this form only once, and mail
it to LCF Survey, CAWSO Inc., 3740 Overland Ave. – Suite C, Los Angeles, CA. Note: All responses should be received no later than
January 15, 1999.

Do you believe the fellowship of Cocaine Anonymous needs its own recovery text to replace the Big Book of Alcoholics Anonymous
and/or the Twelve and Twelve?

Yes: ❏ No: ❏

Why (or why not)?:

Additional Comments:

Area: ______________________________________ District (if applicable): ________________________
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By Andy W.
Pacific Northwest Regional Trustee

I believe that the fellowship of Cocaine
Anonymous is right on schedule in its
growth. Much of the time spent by the World
Service Board of Trustees has been “putting
out fires.” Many of these “fires” are now
either out or delegated to the appropriate
committee. We (WSBT) have had some
time to look at the direction of our fellow-
ship and use our skills to do some Long-
Term Planning (LTP). Two Trustee meetings
ago, we set aside four hours to work on
LTP. Without any expectations, the results
were interesting enough and stimulating
enough that we decided to allow some time
at each meeting for LTP. We decided to
hold an open forum for LTP at the 1998
CAWS in Irvine. Unfortunately, the sched-
ule led many to think this was a “Trustee
meeting” and not an open forum, so we got
less participation than we had hoped for. At
the LTP forum at the CAWS Convention and
at the Trustee meeting we recorded our
comments on note pads and I have sum-
marized this information below.

I would like to give you a brief overview
of the discussions that took place. There
was a good deal of discussion about the
NewsGram and how we can make our
newsletter more robust. Please see the

article in this issue regarding NewsGram
articles. Finance was a hot topic and the
discussions were about increasing sales of
chips and literature (especially books),
cutting costs, financial accountability,
utilization of funds, Seventh Tradition, sales
of literature and books outside our fellow-
ship, and events. International growth
brought on spirited debate concerning the
possibility of a Canadian Trustee, more
comprehensive “how to” starter kits, the
Internet, and the process for inquiry and
correspondence with foreign countries.

We discussed membership and specifi-
cally considered issues such as keeping
oldtimers and keeping newcomers, as well
as external social, economical and techni-
cal trends. The membership issues spilled
over into Public Information and Hospi-
tals and Institutions as potential avenues for
increasing membership. The conversation
surrounding PI and H&I included consid-
ering how to better address community
awareness, PSA’s, phone lines, bus signs
and press publications. We also talked of the
Trustees’ roles and individual responsibil-
ities to the fellowship. Unity was a subject
that threaded its way through all of our
discussions. There was some dialogue about
structure and how the WSO Board of Direc-
tors and the WSBT relate. The C.A. World
Service Convention was discussed as part
of finance as well as planning.

This is just an overview of topics covered,
and we were quite pleased to get input from
the fellowship. We do not, however, want to
exclude those who were unable to attend
the Convention. Your input and comments
will be greatly appreciated.

Please direct those to the CAWS, Inc.
Board of Trustees, P.O. Box 492013, Los
Angeles, CA 90049-8013.

We are the 2000
C.A.W.S. Convention

Theme & Logo Contest
A once in a millennium chance to have your theme

used for the 2000 C.A.W.S Convention

Winner gets a complete registration
package including meals!

Mail Entries to:
2000 C.A.W.S. Theme Contest

c/o C.A.W.S. Inc.
P.O. Box 2000

Los Angeles, CA 90049-8000

The 2000 Cocaine Anonymous
World Service Convention

Phoenix, Arizona66

Knowing My Role
By Guthrie R., Brooklyn, NY

If life were a picnic, what dish would I bring
to the table? Often the food of my choice
remains a mystery. Time after time I have to
decide what is best for me and others to
feast on, hoping and praying that the deci-
sion I made was appropriate and tasteful
enough to all who wish to be served.

Knowing the role that my Higher Power
has in store for me is at times baffling and
confusing. Most times I am left wondering
what His will is for me and how best I can ful-
fill His purpose. I now understand that my role
becomes clearer as I begin to separate myself
from my personal feelings and focus on God’s
will. It’s only by Grace and Mercy that my life
has renewed by the hope, faith and courage
I’ve found in the rooms of Cocaine Anony-
mous. It would be a shame to allow my own
selfish motivations to block my spiritual
growth and the growth of people I love.

It has always been my desire that I set my
personal feelings aside when the good of the
whole is of concern. My only role is to serve
as a spiritual body to unify the whole, as if
we were all branches of one tree. When the
root is left unprotected the tree will wither
and die. The question I have to constantly
ask myself is: “Am I the part of the tree
that’s growing, or dying?”

Unity Corner Long-Term Planning



Let’s examine the structure in place to
accommodate such delegation. We start with
members forming groups. Each Group by its
conscience chooses representatives (GSRs)
to carry their conscience to the District.
These Districts, consisting of multiple
groups, choose a representative (DSR) to
carry their conscience to the Area. Those
Areas then select representatives (Delegates)
to carry their conscience to the Regional
and World levels, hence the Conference.
Herein lies the ultimate authority of our col-
lective group conscience. 

This collective conscience is spoken
through a properly chosen Conference whose
members are fully entrusted with matters of
World Services. The principle of amply del-
egated authority and responsibility to trusted
servants must be clear from the top to the bot-
tom of our active service structure. This is the
clear implication of C.A.’s Second Tradition:

“For our group purpose there is but

one ultimate authority— a loving God as
he may express himself in our group con-
science. Our leaders are but trusted
servants, they do not govern.”

The distinct difference between ultimate
and immediate service authority becomes
apparent throughout the Concepts. Several
areas may be under the immediate authority
of the Trustees and/or the WSO Board of
Directors. These include matters of moneys,
creation and maintenance of the WSO, pub-
lic relations, NewsGram publication, and
guarding the integrity of our Traditions.
Despite these facts, the ultimate authority
still falls to the collective conscience of the fel-
lowship as a whole. The final say or ultimate
sanction in matters of large importance has not
been given to the Trustees alone. By Confer-
ence Charter, this authority is delegated to the
C.A. Groups and hence the Conference,
the body which is a representative cross-
section of our entire fellowship.

Visit us in CyberSpace
The Cocaine Anonymous World Service Home Page is available at:

You can E-mail us at: cawso@ca.org

http://www.ca.org
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H&I Corner
Judging A Book
By Its Cover

By Damon Z., Santa Fe, N.M.

My first experience of an H&I meeting
was about 2 years ago. I was asked to
share my experience, strength and hope on
a panel at the state penitentiary. The man
who asked me was the same guy that
walked me into my first C.A. meeting.

All the thoughts that ran through my
head told me that I didn’t have enough
experience, strength or hope to share, since
I was fortunate enough to never have had
to set foot in a place like that. But my
sponsor had always told me, speak when
you are asked to, because you will never
know when you will say something that
somebody needs to hear.

When I arrived that night, outside the
fence, I could hear all the noise from
inside. When the secretary showed up
and we began the process of having every-
thing searched by the guards is when I
really started to get nervous. Then we
started in. Being escorted down long hall-
ways I could hear the noise getting loud-
er as more doors were being shut behind
us. The last door that was shut behind us
put us in the main population. 

Walking down to where we were sup-
posed to be I could feel someone staring at
me from down the hall. When I saw who
it was, just looking at him gave me the
creeps. We lined up at yet another door
with all the inmates that were going to
attend that meeting, including this one
person who was making me nervous.

Getting into the room and getting start-
ed gave me the opportunity to pray for the
knowledge of God’s will for me and the
power to carry that out. When I opened my
mouth the fear was lifted from me, allow-
ing me to look people in the eye. After it
was all over, my “friend” who I had judged
by his looks, came up to me. He shook my
hand and told me that he may be locked up
on the inside and I may be free on the out-
side but our stories were alike, and for
that there is hope for both of us to stay
sober for one more day.

With that experience came growth in
my sobriety and for that I have gratitude.
Thank you C.A. for letting me be of ser-
vice in H&I.

Wanted
NewsGram Articles (And Ideas)

If you’ve read the Long-Term Planning article elsewhere in this issue, you know that
one of the subjects that came up at the Trustees’ LTP discussion and at the forum in Irvine
was the NewsGram. The people who put the NewsGram together cannot do this by them-
selves. We need your help. If you examine the reports from other fellowships like ours,
you will see that subscriptions to monthly or quarterly publications play a large part in
their financial structure. Should we try to turn the NewsGram into a “Grapevine” or
“Forum”? What other thoughts do you have that might help the NewsGram become more
of the vital channel of communication and unity that such a publication should be?

All of you have experiences worth sharing. Those of us on the NewsGram editorial
committee have never noticed any shortage of opinions at the meetings we attend.
Please let us know what is happening in your life, meeting, Area, District, or Region.
Consider sharing your personal experience working one of the Steps, Traditions, Con-
cepts or Principles of Cocaine Anonymous. When we share our Hope, Faith and Courage,
we benefit ourselves and others. Please feel free to make suggestions, send comments,
praise or touching experiences. By all means, please participate. This publication
belongs to the entire fellowship of C.A., and that means you. With your help, we are con-
fident that there will be exciting changes to come in future issues of the NewsGram.

Concept Two…
continued from pg. 1



Alabama
First Freedom Group $112.00

Arizona
C.A. of AZ / Tucson Intergroup $410.13
Sun Valley InterGroup $1,382.28

Arkansas
AACA $150.00

California
C.A. Central Valley Dist Serv Comm $49.80
C.A. Cigar $15.00
C.A. Inter Area $824.00
C.A. NCSC Area $500.00
C.A. Palm Desert Drop the Rock $50.00
C.A. Sacramento $33.78
C.A. of Santa Cruz $200.00
Cen Cal C.A. $515.00
Coo-Coo After 1 Puff $285.00
End of the Line Fresno $30.00
Fresno  Friday C.A. $30.00
Fresno Tuesday Night $30.00
Higher Powder $94.00
Inland Empire C.A. $98.94
Long Beach Compton $805.83
Marin District Service Group $144.00
Malibu Sunday AM Bagels By The Beach $10.00
Mountain View - Monday Night Better Late $15.00
Nueva Vida (New Life) Colton $20.00
Sat Noon C.A. Mtg W.Hol $18.00
San Diego - Friday Del Mar $68.00
San Diego - Thursday Men’s Meeting $20.42
San Diego - Tuesday Night Coconuts $2.60
San Jose - Cornerstone $68.50
SFValley C.A. Central Office $101.00
SGPVCA $1,540.06
Smokes / 7-11 San Diego $51.30
South Bay Beach Cities $68.30
South Bay Serv Dist Campbell $120.00
South Central District $1,208.00
Topanga Canyon Book Study $10.00
Westside Hollywood District $719.40

Colorado
1740 Williams Group $25.00
C.A. of Colorado NO Dist Addicts R Us $396.53
Denver District-C.A. of Colorado $503.31
C.A. of Colorado Area $168.83
Nirvana Group $121.98
Recovering Snowflakes $173.44

Connecticut
C.A. District of CT. #3 $100.00
Hugs Not Drugs $186.50

Florida
C.A. Fort Myers $200.00
New Day Group $20.80

Georgia
End of the Line $380.77

Idaho
Magic Valley C.A. District $100.00

Illinois
Bloomington Normal Dist $90.00
Freedom to Live $221.29
Frosted Flakes $25.00
Hope Faith & Courage - Normal $40.00
Illinois Area $500.00
N.W. Suburban District $1,217.06
Steps To Serenity $87.00

Indiania
C.A. Fort Wayne District $360.39

Iowa
C.A. District 1 $5.24

Kansas
Saturday Step Study - Tecumseh $400.00

Kentucky
“No Cut Group” Louisville Ky” $5.00

Mississippi
Living Sober $30.00

Missouri
Mid Missouri C.A. Group $8.00

Nebraska
Monday Madness $6.60
New Creations $15.00
Saturday Night Solutions $19.50
Solid as a Rock $11.15
Tuesday Steps to Victory $7.80

New Mexico
Albuquerque District $100.00

New York
CANY $100.00
Last Straw $159.35
New Life $5.00
New Life At The Oaks $158.00
Return to Life Group $80.00
Sober Toast $90.00
Woodshed $79.00

North Carolina
Raleigh Dist of C.A. $40.00

Ohio
Ohio Area $300.00
The Connection $52.00

Oklahoma
SW Region of C.A. $500.00

Oregon & S.W. Washington 
Oregon & S.W. Washington Area $800.00

C.A. of PA/NJ/DE $150.00
God Sent Group $72.08

Tennessee
Nashville C.A. $201.00

Texas
El Paso Serenity by the River $20.00
New Pair of Shades Houston $70.00
Texas Area Service $600.00

Utah
Speedbumps $75.75

Virginia
Gimme Shelter From the Rock $20.00
New Life $25.00
The Last Straw $20.00

Washington
Washington State Area $200.00

Wisconsin
First Things First $78.00
C.A. of Wisconsin 2nd Annual Convention $894.18
Cokebusters $7.00
Lawrence Ctr Wed C.A. $72.45
Meeting of the Century $100.49
UNCOLA’S

$60.37
CANADA

C.A. Alberta Society (Canadian $) $100.00
Anonymous

Anonymous Birthday $14.0088

7th Tradition Donations
April through September 1998


